Keash/Culfadda Newsletter November 17th 2024
Thirty Third Sunday in Ordinary time Year B 
Weekday Cycle 2
Phone:  Fr. Gabriel Murphy (086)3429686

Notices for Newsletter email:  gmurphy@achonrydiocese.org
Masses from Keash & Culfadda Churches are Live streamed. 

For more information visit our Website:  www.keashparish.ie 
Please note that the Webcam will be in operation in the Sanctuary area and it’s surrounds of both Churches within our parish.
St Kevin’s Church Keash
Saturday      16th   6.30pm Michael & Mary Ellen McGowan, their son Martin, Broher and their 
                                             daughter Mary Ann O’ Connell, Gurteen.

Wednesday  20th  10.00am  People of the parish.

Friday          22nd  10.00am  Holy Souls.

Saturday      23rd    6.30pm  Annual remembrance Mass for all the deceased.

Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda
Sunday       17th 10.00am  Kevie Quigley, Knockanaher, his mother Mary and his sisters Tina & 
                                            Ann and the deceased members of the Quigley, Kielty, Casey and 
                                            Horan families. Also, 
                                            Margaret, Jack and Molly Higgins, Townaghmore and Frank Higgins, 
                                            Rathmullen.

Tuesday      19th  10.00am.

Thursday    21st  10.00am.

Sunday        24th  10.00am  Michael Nugent, Finisklin (3rd Anniversary). Also,

                                              Margaret & Chris Mulhern, Ballymote & Keash.

Readers.
Saturday 16th Mary Dwyer.                 Sunday 17th Kieran Kielty.

Saturday 23rd Padraic Duffy.               Sunday 24th Sharon Hunt.
Recent Death.

Your prayers are requested for Seanie Pearl, Scariff, Co Clare (father of Olive Higgins, Derrygola) who died recently. May his soul rest in peace. Amen.
Cemetery Rosaries.

The rosary will be recited in Toomour Abbey on Sunday November 24th at 12 noon.

Annual Special Remembrance Masses for the Dead.

Our Annual Special Remembrance Masses for the dead will take place next weekend, the 23rd /24th of November at both Masses. A member of each family will be invited to come forward to light a candle for their loved ones who have died. The names of those who have died during the past year will be read. If you have relatives or old neighbours who would like to come, please let them know, especially those who have lost a loved one recently.

November Masses for the Holy Souls.    

“it is …. a holy and wholesome thought to pray for the dead”.
November envelopes are available in both Keash and Culfadda Churches, Please take one and fill in the names of your deceased relatives, friends and neighbours especially those who have no one left to pray for them, so that they can be remembered in the Masses for the Holy Souls which will be said during the month of November. 
Sustainable Energy Mentor for Communities in Sligo - hosts meeting in The White Keash Hall.

A meeting will take place in the White Hall, Keash on Tuesday the 19th of November at 7.30pm to advise and help people who are considering ways to make their homes warmer and more energy efficient. The Sustainable Energy Communities Mentor for County Sligo Peader Geelan will be giving a talk about the various Grants available for Home Insulation, Solor Panels and Heat pumps. He will answer questions you have about Home Energy and SEAI supports.

Parish Calendar – Photo’s relevant to the Parish.

Parishioners are invited to email relevant photographs that may be suitable for placing in the parish Calendar for 2025, or any other suggestions they may want included. It may not be possible to put everyone’s photo in and we have to remain conscious of Data Protection but every effort will be made to accommodate all. 

Eastern Harps GAA Club – AGM.

The AGM of Eastern Harps GAA Club will take place on Sunday the 24th of November next at 6pm in the clubhouse in Keash. All are welcome to attend.
Pastoral Message of Bishop Kevin Doran.

Bishop Kevin Doran has made available his pastoral letter to the faithful of the Diocese of Achonry and the Diocese of Elphin. The pastoral letter outlines what is asked of us by the Apostolic Nuncio as he carries out the wishes of Pope Francis at this time. Please take a copy of the Pastoral Letter, it outlines the journey that we have been taking together since the merging of the two diocese was announced. 
The pastoral letter and prayer card are available in the porch of both of our churches.

Extract from Thank you letter from the steering group which over saw the visit of St Bernadette relics to Ireland.

“Dear Friends,  On Tuesday 5th November, the Lourdes Pilgrimage Directors gathered with Bishop Kevin Doran and the Rector of the Sanctuary of Lourdes to bring the pilgrimage of St Bernadette’s Relic in Ireland to a close. At the end of what has been a time of great blessing for the Church in Ireland, I write on behalf of the steering group to thank everyone who contributed in any way to the realisation of the pilgrimage.”…

” Thank you to the Irish Bishops and the Provincials of the OMI and Franciscans who so readily agreed to this initiative and for their support of and involvement in the visits to each venue. We appreciate especially the involvement of Bishop Kevin Doran, President of UIPL, who gave so generously of his time. We are grateful for the ready cooperation of our fellow pilgrimage Directors, the staff of pilgrimage offices and the many Lourdes volunteers who assisted in many different ways. Thanks to Deirdre in the Dublin Diocese for facilitating the distribution of resources from their office. Our communications were greatly enhanced by our website. Sincere thanks go to Rebecca Rougheen of the Oblate Communications Office who coordinated the development of the website and assisted with development of other digital materials. To the clergy, staff and the many hundreds of volunteers in the cathedrals and churches who hosted the relics, thank you. It simply would not have been possible to do it without your willingness and cooperation. Your careful planning, warm welcome, beautiful liturgies and kind consideration of the needs of those who came on pilgrimage to venerate the relics contributed greatly to the success of each stop along the journey.” …. “We are grateful for the contribution towards the costs made by each Diocesan Pilgrimage. Finally, let us together thank God, Our Lady and St Bernadette for the many blessings we have all received through this pilgrimage. May we all know their presence in our lives. During the February pilgrimage of Pilgrimage Directors to Lourdes, Mass will be offered in the Grotto in thanksgiving for the Pilgrimage and for the intentions of everyone involved, whatever part you played. 
Yours sincerely in Christ and Our Lady of Lourdes Fr Gerard Fox On behalf of the steering group.”
Please Donate Online, 
www.keashparish.ie Thankyou.
